HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care

Action Minutes from Meeting:

May 3, 2010
2:00-4:00 PM
Members Present:  Ed Byrom, Ed Chitty, Grant Colfax, Celia Gomez, David Gonzalez, Catherine Newell, Ken Pearce, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Gwen Smith, Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel 
Members Absent:  Noah Briones, Enrique Guzman, Kyriell Noon, Veronica Pillatzke, Stacia Scherich Laura Thomas 
Guests:  Randy Allgaier, Director of HHSPC
Staff:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Eileen Loughran (HPS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder & Co.)
Catherine Newell called the meeting to order at 2:15 pm

1.  Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, and Changes 

· Catherine asked members to introduce themselves and to share any relevant announcements.

· It was announced that May 19th is Viral Hepatitis Awareness Day. The Mayor’s Hep C Task Force is organizing a World Hepatitis Day rally/press conference on May 19th from noon-1pm on the steps of City Hall.. 

2.  Public Comment

No public comment.
3.  Approval of Minutes from 3/1/10
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Celia with a second by Ed. The 4/5/2010 POI minutes were approved by roll call vote. 
	Voting Member 
	Approve 4/5/10 Minutes

	Noah Briones
	NP

	Ed Byrom
	Y

	Ed Chitty
	NP

	Grant Colfax
	NP

	David Gonzalez
	Y

	Celia Gomez
	Y

	Enrique Guzman
	NP

	Catherine Newell
	Y

	Kyriell Noon
	NP

	Ken Pearce
	Y

	Veronica Pillatzke
	NP

	Joe Ramirez- Forcier
	Y

	Stacia Scherich
	NP

	Gwen Smith
	Y

	Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
	Y

	Laura Thomas
	NP

	Vincent Fuqua (HPS )
	Y


Y= Yes    N= No   Abstain = AB   Not present = NP
4.  Committee Business

· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Joe Ramirez-Forcier gave an update on the HPPC which included the following:
At the April 8th meeting there were three presentations to the Council. The Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee did a brief presentation on their work so far. They presented a few minor changes to the bylaws for vote & approval. This committee will be presenting updates and suggested changes on a quarterly basis rather than one long end-of year presentation. Dr. Susan Philip presented an STD update. Normally, the Council tries to have an update presentation from City Clinic on an annual basis, but since the last three years were so focused on the development of the Plan, we had not been able to do so. The third presentation was Black Men’s Testing project which was presented by Vincent Fuqua.
The Membership Committee recently held a New Member Potluck luncheon. This was an opportunity to check-in with new members about concerns, and to get their ideas about how the process of becoming a member could have been better facilitated.
Co-chairs have called a special meeting on May 13th, from 3-5 so that HPPC members can get a report back from the provider meetings on New Directions in HIV Prevention. In early April Grant will meet with the Transgender Advisory Group (TAG) and the African American Action Plan Work group to share his ideas on new directions and to hear from them. After those meetings, all the notes and comments will be reviewed and a presentation highlighting key themes will be developed.  Co-chairs felt strongly that this should be shared with the HIV Prevention Planning Council before it is presented to the community.

This is not a required meeting, but it is strongly recommended that everyone attend. The meeting will be held at 25 Van Ness Avenue, 3rd floor, room 330A.  Please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org  if you have any questions.
The next full Council meeting is scheduled for May 24th, from 4-6:30. This is the annual joint meeting between the HHSPC and the HPPC. Joe added that we will talk about this in more detail at a later agenda item.
· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HHSPC)
Randy Allgaier provided an update on the HHSPC which included the following:

The Council met on April 26 and had three main items on the agenda for discussion. 1) What to do with carry-forward funds, 2) A presentation by Dr. Das on Community Viral Load (CVL), and 3) input into the Centers of Excellence (COE) solicitation. 
In July, the HIV & Aging workgroup will give a brief report to the Council. 

The HHSPC has a new administrative staff person. Will Ching has replaced Natalie. Please welcome him & introduce yourself when you see him at meetings. 

The next full council meeting date is scheduled for Monday, May 24th, 2010, 4:30-7:30 p.m. The meeting will be held at the San Francisco Bahá’í Center at 170 Valencia (between Market & Duboce), San Francisco, CA.
· Update on Mayor’s Hep C Task Force
Randy Allgaier provided an update on the Mayor’s Hep C task Force which included the following:

The Task Force is organizing a World Hepatitis Day rally/press conference on May 19th from noon-1pm on the steps of City Hall. The Task Force is looking for speakers for the May 19th event,
The next Task Force meeting is May 10th, from 5:30-7:30pm, at 25 Van Ness Avenue, Room 330A. 

There will be two presentations, one from Barbara Garcia from SFDPH, and one from Dr. Alexander Monto from the SF Veterans Administration Medical Center. 

It was added that there will be a photographer at the meeting, taking photos for the website. If someone does not want their photo taken, please let the Co-chairs know at the beginning of the meeting.  
The June meeting will focus on Co-infection. The meeting will be held at a community space in the Castro. Once details are finalized on the June meeting, they will be sent out to both Councils.  

The new website address is: www.hepcsf.org
For a list of committees and committee meeting dates/times, contact Emalie Huriaux at emalie.huriaux@sfdph.org.

· Update on PwP Working Group

Aimee provided a brief update. She explained that the work group still working on the Best Practices Guide. Currently, there are focus groups being conducted interviewing people that are living with HIV and dealing with substance use. The first draft of the document should be completed by the first week of June at which time the work group members and the POI committee will have an opportunity to review and provide feedback. 
· Process Evaluation Update

Catherine highlighted the results from the April POI meeting. Overall, the meeting last month was well-received.  Some of descriptions of the meeting included “engaged” and “clarifying”.  But, there was also “confusing” and “dense”.   The co-chairs and staff will continue to use the evaluation results to make sure that the meetings are working well, so please remember to complete them.  
5.  Next Steps in Planning Joint Council Meeting 
· Catherine explained that every year, the HPPC and the Care Council come together for a Joint Council Meeting to learn about and discuss a particular topic that is relevant to both councils.  Last year, the Councils focused on Hepatitis C.  The next Joint Council Meeting is on Monday, April 24th (hosted by the Care Council) and the topic for discussion is Community Viral Load.  Each Council has had Dr. Moupali Das give her presentation on CVL.  Since each Council will have already heard the presentation, there will be more time for small group discussions. 
· The Co-Chairs of both Councils met in April and came up with 4 guiding questions for the small groups. Aimee added that today, the committee is charged with developing four additional guiding questions for the small group exercise.  
· Aimee distributed copies of the four questions developed by Co-chairs and the questions that the Committee brainstormed last month.

· Some questions raised by members included the following:

· How would/ or will this data be looked at differently from a prevention and a care point of view?
· Implied that this will be used?
· When Councils decided to do this it was shortly after the NY times article in the press.

· Dr. Das has stated that this data is new / raw.

· When something is covered by the press it ends up getting a lot of “hype”.

· We should be preparing a response or a statement for when this data comes out-responding rather than reacting is more proactive.
· What was the objective of the researchers?

· What does this mean to us?

· Is there a lot of late testing?

· Is this stigmatizing the “non-detectable” to the “detectable”=new stigma class?

· Should we be looking at larger sections of the city rather than zip codes?

· One member very clearly stated that she does not trust the data because of a statement made by the presenter regarding missing viral load and how they would be “mapped to someone similar to them that we (the researchers) are confident with”. The member added that this is based on pre-judgments and makes her very uncomfortable.

· Someone added, how should the unknown be reported?

· A member expressed concern about how this data would be used nationally.

· What is the community reaction to this data?

· A member added that CVL is in the 2010 HIV Prevention Plan. The POI committee worked with Dr. Das on having this included even though it is preliminary and explorative it is still included in the Plan as something to keep in the forefront & be aware of. 

· A member added that this is being used at a more macro level in Africa.

· Is this the “good” tool it should be?

· If someone has a high viral load the first thought is that the person is not in care.

· A member pointed out that mobility affects all health data.

· What we say about CVL and how we use it are key. Data that is being put out in a public way-information is used for good or bad.

· The data is still in the evolution stage (i.e.: in the works or raw)

· Can Dr. Das address some of the limitations during her overview at the joint meeting?
· What would Councils like to have to make data more reliable?

· There are a lot of new ways of looking at prevention, car, funding, National AIDS Strategy-it is a time of limited resources so change may be good-but it is at a bad financial time.
· What is the vision/mission of CVL data? Is it for the benefit of people with HIV?

· Aimee added that the joint meeting is an opportunity to share these thoughts and to continue the discussion on CVL. She added that the rich discussion today indicates that we will have a lot to talk about in the small groups. Aimee aid that based on today’s discussion, she will formulate the four questions and send to the Committee Co-Chairs for review.  Members agreed that they felt confident that Aimee could develop the remaining questions based on the concerns discussed today. She added these questions to consider:
· What are your initial thoughts?

· How do we inform community that this data is preliminary?
  6.  Continue Discussion on Substance Use/Mental Health 
Aimee gave a recap of where we are with this discussion item.  
· Update on Service Delivery: Specific Gaps in Services for Substance Use and Mental Health
· Aimee explained that in order to identify gaps in SU/MH services, committee members agreed that the first question we need to ask is, “What does the current system look like?”  We need to know what services are available and how these services are delivered. It was also pointed out that we need to find out whether the current system is impacted – Are there waiting lists for services currently? 
· Aimee added that, as the discussion continued last month, the Committee realized that: 1) The current system is in flux.  With the mega-RFP, substance use and mental health services and the way it is delivered and by whom will change; and 2) It will be months before we know for sure what the system will look like as a result of the mega-RFP.  
· In terms of gathering information we need to make recommendations, we’ve invited Jim Stillwell to present to our committee in June.  Jim is the County Alcohol & Drug Program Administrator for the Department of Public Health.  He is currently coordinating with HPS to increase testing in substance use programs within CBHS.   
· Harder+Co. is also conducting brief interviews with CBHS and SU/MH providers to get a provider and management perspective on gaps in services and how these gaps will addressed.  Aimee will provide an update on this at our next meeting.  
· A member expressed the importance of informing Jim Stillwell that we want to discuss issues / data specific to HIV/AIDS. A member added that he should also talk about the new integrated model concept of the RFP. 
· Next Steps & Possible Action item
Aimee explained that the information we have on the SU/MH system is limited at this point.  She added that there are a few recommendations that the committee can make to inform the system that is taking shape right now.  
· One of the recommendations that had come up several times during our discussions is that there needs to be better strategies for coordinating HIV prevention, care, and substance use/mental health services.  There needs to be coordination of service delivery between CBHS and other departments including housing, STD, and the criminal justice system.  
· Aimee asked the group for their thoughts, and if they were ready to vote on this as a recommendation. 
· The group determined that they were not ready to vote on this item as a recommendation. The group will revisit this issue as more information is received. 
7.  Evaluation and Closing

· Joe reminded members to fill out their evaluation forms and return to HPS staff.
· Next Steps
· At the June meeting we will revisit the Committee meeting schedule for the remainder of the year. There are two issues to be discussed 1) the July & September rescheduled meeting dates because they conflicts with HHSPC’s membership Committee meeting and 2) the meeting time of 2-4 as compared to old meeting time of 3-5. This will be an action item on the agenda. 
· Meeting adjourned at 3:55 PM.
Next meeting:  The next meeting is Monday, June 7, 2010, from 2-4 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Joe Ramirez-Forcier.
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